
Annual Implementation Report (IGJ, ETC & EMFF) - Types of Documents that can be 
uploaded and sent by the Member State 

The Member State Managing Authority (MSMA) or Member State Responsible Authority (MSRA) is 
responsible for uploading and sending the annexes to the Operational Programme.  

There are two types of documents that can be sent through the Documents section of the Implementation 
Report Programme: 

- Integral Documents: These documents; 'Citizen's Summary', are sent together with the Programme to 
the Commission (when the MSMA sends the programme). As a result there is one ARES number and 
notification to Desk officers. These documents are not visible for the Commission until the Programme is 
'Sent'. 

 

 

(1) Integral Document of type 'Citizen's Summary'. 

(2) One ARES number as a result these documents are sent together with the programme to the Commission. 

NOTE 

Integral document types should not be uploaded once the Programme has been sent 
to the Commission, if you want to send an Integral Document, the Commission must 
return the Programme for modification and the MS will need to create a new 
working version and upload the documents again. 

The unsent Integral documents can no longer be deleted if the OP version is already 
sent, although they are not visible to the Commission.  

 

- Automatic Documents generated by SFC: These documents; 'Acknowledgement of receipt' and 
'Snapshot of data before sent' are generated and uploaded automatically by the SFC system when the 
Programme is sent to the Commission. 



 

   

REMARK ! The 'Other Member state document' type can no longer be uploaded in the 
Implementation Report.  

 

 


